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Brian has faced insurmountable obstacles all 
fall term with panache and grace. He has risen 
to the level of ‘extreme’ professional in just 
a short time in his position. Each day Brian 
brings a smile and a positive attitude to his 
work and to the UHDS department. He is a 
can-do member of our staff who takes set-
backs in stride and works with others in the 
most productive ways!  Brian is the consum-
mate OSU grad - he is a recent Bachelors 
degree recipient (June, 2005 ) and consistently 
brings forward a professional image and at-
titude. Brian can often be seen doing his work 
in and around Weatherford hall and in other 

UHDS facilities. He is a hard worker and a 
great role-model to residents and other profes-
sional staff.   Brian approaches his work from a 
customer care perspective. He is centered and 
works to help the residents of Weatherford, the 
faculty and staff who partner with UHDS to 
make the Austin Entrepreneurial program a 
success. Brian approaches all with an ethic of 
care and consideration. He a quiet and strong 
leader who students respect.  Brian has served 
heroically during the fall term. Brian’s can-do 
positive attitude in all the tribulations and tri-
als this term has been an inspiration to all!

Brian Stroup, January

Stephen is a Photographer with Information Services.   
He goes the extra mile in all that he does. One example 
is the Saturday when the Linux Kernal arrived at 
Corvallis airport. On his own time he arrived and 
even though the plane was late stayed all morning to 
capture the moment for us on film. There are count-
less examples where he personally strives to exceed 
expectations.Stephen’s outstanding images speak for 
themselves from fine art to very candid event photos. 
The pride he takes is reflected in his work.  He listens 
to the customer and attempts to meet and exceed the 
customer’s expectations.

Stephen Meyer, February

Membership Application Form

Name	 _____________________________________________	 Department	 _____________________________________________

Phone	 _____________________________________________	 Email	 _____________________________________________

Dues and Membership

q	 New ($35)	 q	 Renewal ($35)

q	 Regular Membership (Limited to all professional and academic faculty under appointing authority of OSU.)

q	 Associate Membership (Includes all staff and interested persons not eligible for regular membership.)

Payment Options

q	 Personal Check (Payable to PFLA)	 q	Index Code to Charge is:	______________

q	 Journal Voucher (Credit XPV003 Acct. 06389) Please attach a copy of the j.v. to this form.

Please fill out the reverse side as well. Return the completed application with payment to: Jennifer Hall, College of Engineering, 737-5232. 
You may also use the online Membership Application Form at http://oregonstate.edu/groups/pfla/membership/application.php

PFLA Our Hero Award Recipients

http://oregonstate.edu/groups/pfla/membership/application.php


Monthly Meetings Update
April 5, 2006 

“Campus Safety”

Please join us for our April 4th meeting.  Jack Rogers, 
Director, Public Safety and Lt. Phil Zerzan, State Police 
Commander will be doing a presentation for the April 
5th PFLA meeting on campus safety.    There have been 
a number of thefts and other activities which make this a 
timely topic.  Join us and hear these two seasoned folks 
provide us with some good tips and information.

May 3, 2006 
“Enhancing Lives” 
A motivational speech by Head Women’s Basketball Coach, 
LaVonda Wagner

Please join us for this compelling experience.  LaVonda 
Wagner, formerly of Duke University, was named 
the fourth women’s basketball coach in Oregon State 
University history when she was hired on April 15, 2005. 
Says OSU Director of Athletics Bob De Carolis: “When 
you meet her, she lights up the room, and I felt within 
the first minute of the interview that we had someone 
special here.” Wagner has 17 years of experience on 
the basketball sidelines as an assistant coach, working 
at three NCAA Division I institutions (Duke University, 
University of Illinois, East Tennessee State). A native of 
Bristol, VA, Wagner spent the last three seasons (2002-
05) as an assistant coach at Duke University, where she 
was heavily involved in recruiting, scouting, and working 
with the Blue Devils’ post players. So for at OSU she has 
brought our team to a 16-15 win/loss ratio compared to 
6-23 in the previous year.

June 7, 2006 
“End of the year celebration”

Executive Board Member Nominations
PFLA is accepting nominations for the 2006-2007 Execu-
tive Board Member elections.  Please visit the website at 
http://oregonstate.edu/groups/pfla to learn more about the 
positions available on the Board as well as about the organi-
zation. Laurel Busse, University Honors College, will be the 
President for the upcoming year and is looking forward to 
working with the Board on professional faculty issues, profes-
sional development and anything else that comes our way. If 
you would like to get your name on the ballot, please send 
an email to Susan.Dobbie@oregonstate.edu indicating which 
position you interested in serving for the upcoming year. 

Karel J. H. Murphy Professional Faculty 
Leadership and Service Award
This award recognizes a professional faculty member who 
has provided outstanding leadership and service throughout 
their career both within their Department and in programs 
and organizations across Oregon State University. The award 
also honors a legacy of providing ongoing, strategic, and pro-
gressive leadership and service among Professional Faculty 
and other OSU employees. This award was created by PFLA 
and the Dean of Engineering in order to memorialize the 
legacy of Karel J. Murphy, and recognizes professional faculty 
who unselfishly provide and model ongoing exceptional lead-
ership and service to the OSU community. The award winner 
will be presented a plaque and a $1000 check at University 
day. For more information on selection criteria and the 
nomination process please visit the following website. 

http://oregonstate.edu/dept/senate/awards/nom/murphy/

Please send nominations by April 7, 2006 to: 

Karel J.H. Murphy Award Screening Committee 
C/O Jennifer Hall, Chair 
101 Covell Hall 
Oregon State University 
Corvallis, OR  97331

Would you like to be involved in PFLA? If so, tell us what area 
interests you.

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please suggest topics or speakers for PFLA programs.
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